All, 

Some thoughts on the current status of METF efforts: 

1)    ERCOT is in the midst of an approaching resource adequacy shortfall.  This is due to multiple factors. Fundamentally however, load is increasing and Resource additions have not kept pace.   

2)        ERCOT presently has an energy only market design.  This requires generators to obtain all revenues from the energy and ancillary service markets.  If such revenues are insufficient to cover costs and to provide a return on investment, new resource additions will continue to languish and existing resources continue to be pressured. 
3)        Given that the market that is not attracting sufficient investment in new resource capacity to keep pace with load growth presently, time spent to further refine existing markets should be focused on: 
         (a) providing sufficient revenue to generators to attract investment to avert a further decline in resource adequacy—this includes solving the current over-mitigation problem, and understanding and accounting for price reversal from the 0-LSL issue and potentially from existing Demand Response, and 
        (b) providing as quickly as possible, the opportunity for loads to offer the ability to interrupt and set prices in RT SCED. When dispatched to interrupt, loads should set prices and should be subject to performance metrics.  The current HAM proposal would benefit by clearly requiring the capability for ERCOT to provide a construct for loads to offer into RT SCED and to set prices. Given the pressing issue set out above, it may be prudent to try to retain a 2 settlement system (avoiding the potential 3 settlement complexity of HAM) and to focus on getting loads in RT SCED. 

4)        Effort spent on detailed design for a solution that has not been approved by stakeholders through any type of NPRR is premature.   

We acknowledge and appreciate the tremendous amount of effort that has been expended by various stakeholders and ERCOT to try to move us forward on these issues and look forward to continuing to be part of this effort. 

Thank you, 

Marguerite 
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